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 2023 EESCC Club Officers 

President Robert Jacobson 
 Email:President@eescc.org 
Vice President                                 Hope Shultz 

Email:VicePresident@eescc.org 
Treasurer Jim Mueller 
 Email: Treasurer@eescc.org 
Secretary Peggy Steck 
 Email: Secretary@eescc.org 
Chief of Registration Bonnie Mueller 
 Email: Registrar@eescc.org 
Chief Safety Steward Keith Olsen 
 Email: SafetySteward@eescc.org 
Chief of Timing Tim Steck 
 Email: ChiefofTiming@eescc.org 

Upcoming EESCC Events 
 

MONTHLY MEETING 7:00 PM Sept 6th    
Sizzler, Springfield 

EMS LOT CLEANUP                   5:30 Sept 13th  
Plan for About 1 hour 

EMERALD EMPIRE RALLY 12:30 Sept 23rd 
See Flyer and Register Online 

YEAR END BANQUET                       Oct 21st 
Info will be Online, Sign up Now  Closes Sept 

30th  
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Because Larison is my "home" hill, I am 
committed to running it every year, but I have to 
admit, I've never really felt like I was improving 
from year to year… And while I am not 
competitive in the sense that I am closing in on the 
magic two-minute run, I DO feel a strong desire to 
drive it well. That is why, after my first run of this 
year, I knew something was going to have to 
change! 
 
All season prior to Larison, I had been working 
hard, getting instruction in autocross through the 
Evo School, and taking track instruction through 
Hooked on Driving, and of course getting as much 
seat time as I could at every autocross. And I was 
getting more comfortable and confident with the 
Mustang. So ending up with a time that was the 
same as the previous year did NOT make me 
happy.  
 
For the rest of my runs that day I pushed hard and 
gained a little ground, but I was not satisfied.  My 
major problem was that I didn't have a clear 
strategy for approaching the hill, but I didn't know 
what to do about it. 
 
Later in the day Saturday, I was whining to Bonnie 
Mueller about my lousy performance that morning, 

Auto sports and Life Long Learning 
A Heartfelt Thank-you to Lorin Mueller 

By Paula Loftin 
 

An experience at this year's Larison Rock 
Hillclimb made it possible for me to finally make 
some progress towards learning the hill and 
improving my performance, and I'd like to share 
the story with you. 
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like Lorin, who are always ready to help, support, and 
encourage their fellow car enthusiasts! It's a pretty 
darned sweet community we enjoy, and I look forward 
to continuing to learn and grow and have fun with all 
of you for many years to come! 
 
 
2023 Year-End Awards Banquet Halloween Party 

By Jamie Black & Licia Shultz 
Save The Date! The 2023 Year-End Awards Banquet is 
fast approaching. It’s a great time to celebrate the 
year’s events, to reminisce, and to commiserate with 
your race family. Most of the evening is celebrating 
YOU, with trophy presentations, sponsor awards, 
games, and prizes! 
 
We’re partying a little earlier this year and it’s just in 
time for Halloween! Dress up in your favorite 
costume, wear your race gear, or if you’re not very 
festive, I guess you can come as yourself… we will 
have a costume contest with prizes! Let’s have one 
last competition for the season! 
 
We will be at a new venue this year! We are excited 
for the change and are being welcomed by Shadow 
Hills Country Club, Saturday evening, October 21st at 
6:00 pm. It will be a buffet style dinner and they have 
a great No Host Bar! Parking for the event will be in 
the back event parking area. You can enter the 
banquet room from the patio, or through the front 
lobby area. 
 
Please register on-line via our website, 
www.EESCC.org. There will be door prizes including 
a $50.00 cash door prize. Registration closes 
October 1st! Register early! We will not have a late 
registration period and will not have the luxury of 
leniency that we have had in the past. 
 
PLEASE REGISTER NOW! 
 
 
 
 
 

and she said I should ask Lorin or Alan to coach me on 
the lines and strategy for getting a better time. I didn't 
know I could get help like that on a hill climb!  
 
I know and admire both of those gentlemen, so I 
decided I would be bold, and ask whichever one I saw 
first if they would be willing to help. As it turned out, 
Lorin walked by just then, and I wasted no time 
explaining my dilemma. He said he would be happy to 
give me some pointers. 
 
The next morning, Lorin was there bright and early. He 
drove my car up the hill and narrated what his 
approach was as I took notes. Then I took a couple of 
slow runs up as he coached me on the proper lines and 
strategy for each corner.  It was a daunting task to take 
in all that information and try to keep it straight, but I 
felt encouraged.  At least I had a plan!  I knew it was 
unlikely that I would remember everything he told me, 
but at least some of it would stick! 
 
As we all know, even a little knowledge can result in 
improved performance, and I was thrilled and amazed 
with the result. My times got increasingly better as the 
day progressed, and I ended up with my best time ever 
on the hill! Wow, what a great feeling! And it 
happened because Lorin so generously shared his time 
and expertise. THANK YOU, LORIN!   
I came away from the event with a sense of 
accomplishment AND with confidence that I could 
continue to improve next year! 
 
In addition to thanking Lorin, I'm also telling this story 
to illustrate a larger point. It's kind of a theme in my 
life that comes from my background in education. It's 
the premise that we all are, or CAN be, life-long 
learners.  
 
As a teacher, I always tried to encourage my students 
to challenge themselves, to take on tasks they weren't 
sure they could accomplish, and to find value in 
striving to improve, because that in itself brings 
pleasure and self-confidence.  
 
When I got involved with autocross, and other auto 
sports, I found it allowed me to continue this theme, 
and that is because of all the wonderful, generous folks 
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